Superintendent’s Report

September 28th, 2015
        I.
    Early Graduation Committee
Attached are results of the work completed by the Early Graduation Committee that I attended and briefly described a couple of weeks ago in my Friday updates to keep you in the loop of current initiatives.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
August 26th; OVEC - Shelbyville

September 10th; KASA Governance Committee – Frankfort
September 18th; OVEC Kid-Friendly (RTT Grant) Workshop – Shelbyville

September 21st; Advanced Ed Continuous Improvement Summit - Lexington

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
V. Advisory Council Agenda
Meeting on the 29th 

        VI.    SCHS Sidewalk Project
With a request in place to remove the temporary crossing in front of the school in order to funnel student traffic across the road safely at the intersection, I’m having Jim look into some feasible ideas to make crossing the ditch more accessible.  The city is currently looking into grants to provide sidewalks, however, we experience difficulties in utilizing tax payer funds on any property we don’t own, including right-of-ways.  Therefore, more information is to follow once options are provided.
        VII.    October 8th Work Session
As a reminder, this work session will be attended by Principal’s and SBDM members to discuss the recent release of K-Prep data, which is also the early stages of the Needs Assessment process to be addressed in October.
      VIII.     Work Ready Community 
Attached you will find additional documents that I referred to on Friday, August 18th regarding the inter-local government meeting in an attempt to establish a framework to make Spencer County a designated Work-Ready Community.  As this task force is in the early stages, I’m confident you will be hearing more on both the status and the work of this committee in the near future.
      IX.
       Finance Corp
As it’s currently looking, expect to recess at some point within the agenda so that the Finance Corp (us for those of you who have never gone through this before) may conduct business on the approval of bond/fiscal agent transfer.  More information will be prepared prior to Monday night.
     X.
       Perceptive Stakeholder Survey
During final preparations to roll out the survey with some additional modifications as requested by the BOE, it was found that we do not have the ability to restrict access to the survey to one survey per user, therefore to protect the integrity of the data, I had Michele to initiate a PO to access Survey Monkey same as before.  Since we could not access Survey Monkey until payment was received, however, we have experienced a delay in ‘going live’ with the survey.  If payment is received and we are granted access early next week as expected, we plan publicizing and launching the survey by the end of the week and keeping it open until mid-October which should give us results to consider by the October 26th BOE Meeting.
     XI.
      Bus Purchases

On the agenda this month for action and through KISTA in an effort to continue with rotation schedule initiated several years ago.  I have also provided an attachment from Brett regarding the current inventory which shows that we will meet our target of having all primary route buses within the 14 year reimbursement schedule after this purchase!  This purchase will give us 31 total buses purchased between 2002 and 2016 (when they are delivered in the spring), with 19 of the 31 purchased within the last 5 years.
     XII.      Pre-School/High School Roofs

I don’t expect all bids to be submitted prior to Monday night, therefore, the Pre-school roof will not be on the agenda, although it’s possible to have them in by our work session on the 8th.  If so, we will act on those bids then in hopes of retaining Fall Break as the time to complete the work.  High school repairs are going on as we speak; same company so as to not void the warranty from the total replacement that was completed 5 years ago.
